

STATE OF WEST VIRGINIA DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH AND HUMAN RESOURCES

Office of the Secretary

One Davis Square, Suite 100, East Charleston, West Virginia 25301 Telephone: (304) 558-0684 Fax: (304) 558-1130

Karen L. Bowling Cabinet Secretary

January 9, 2017

Ms. Roxanne Clay WV Licensed Professional Counselors Association 815 Quarrier Street, Room 212 Charleston, West Virginia 25301

RE: West Virginia Medicaid Enrollment Opportunity

Dear Ms. Clay:

Earl Ray Tomblin

Governor

The West Virginia Department of Health and Human Resources along with the Bureau for Medical Services is pleased to announce West Virginia Licensed Professional Counselors (LPC) may enroll as Medicaid Providers beginning March 1, 2017. Currently, LPC's work in a variety of settings and with this new opportunity, DHHR and the Bureau envisions improved service access and choice for West Virginia Medicaid members. West Virginia Medicaid has approved the following services for Licensed Professional Counselors to provide:

- Psychiatric Diagnostic Evaluation without Medical Services (90791)
- Individual Psychotherapy (90832, 90834, and 90837)
- Group Psychotherapy (90853)
- Psychotherapy for Crisis (90839, 90840)
- Family Psychotherapy (90846, 90847)

A draft manual is in development at this time and will be posted on the Bureau of Medical Services Website for public comment in the near future. If you have questions, please contact Cynthia Parsons at 304-356-4936 or Cvnthia.A.Parsonswv.gov.

Sincerely,

Karen L. Bowling

Cabinet Secretary

KLB:ko